PANHELLENIC ASSOCIATION

GENERAL ASSEMBLY

Date: 2/26/21



- I. Call meeting to order
- II. Roll Call
- III. Panhellenic Creed
- IV. Reading and Approval of Minutes
- V. All SFL update
- VI. Executive Officer Report
- VII. Old Business
- VIII. New Business
- IX. Announcements

President, Sadie Williams, phapresident.ku@gmail.com:

- SafeZone training: Thursday, March 25 6-8:30 PM
- TBD on Cultural Competency & Access
- Robert's Rules tip of the day: only delegates can motion/vote!
- GA is reset to alternating Fridays from 1:30~2:30 starting next GA (March 12)
- Office hours T 3:30-4:30, W 10-11, R 5-6, F 1-4
- Phone (316)258-2994

Vice President, Abby Khoury, kuphavp@gmail.com:

Working on both the recruitment budget and regular budget for the 2021-2022 year!

Director of Health and Safety, Sophia Pascente, kupharisk@gmail.com:

- Working with risk managers about compiling a list of venue recommendations so we can get some covid-safe socials going this spring
 - o If anyone has any recommendations, feel free to reach out!
- To report COVID Violations: unmasked.ku.edu
 - o If you are reporting to this website, please use as much detail as you can (ex-specific names, dates, locations) no one can do anything with a vague report.
 - I personally cannot do anything past forwarding information onto SFL if you report events to my email
 - Please don't text me with reports (especially from anonymous numbers)!

Director of Public Relations, Lauryn Sall, <u>kuphapr@gmail.com</u>:

No report

Director of Recruitment Programming, Darbi Robertson, *phakurecruit@gmail.com*:

- Having a virtual event to promote PHA on April 8th.
- Working with KU to plan an in-person PHA experience day, hopefully on April 24th.
- Voting on bylaw changes is coming up. DOR's getting me their suggestions by March 4th.

Director of Judicial Affairs, Beth Heimann, kuphajudicial@gmail.com:

- J Board applications close tonight
- After selecting and training them, we'll go into general bylaw revisions and start planning educational programs

Director of Interfraternal Relations & Member Development, *Addison Henson*, *pharelations.ku@gmail.com*:

- Keep sending bid day themes to me!
- New member coordinator applications will be out soon

Director of Recruitment Personnel, *Katie Burns*, *ku.pha.cor@gmail.com*:

• COR event was on Tuesday, went very well!

Director of Recruitment Education, Jenna Johnston, <u>pharecruiteducation@gmail.com</u>:

- RC applications are due today at midnight!
 - O Chapters are required to have 5% of their total apply
 - A lot still have not so PLEASE encourage your members to apply, they still have time!

Director of Philanthropy and Community Service, *Jordan Wieck* <u>phacommservice@gmail.com</u>:

- Don't forget the canned food drive is still happening, you have till Saturday to get those cans in. Keep reminding your members!!
- Sign up for a time on the google form I sent, it should be in the delegates group me
- I'm not sure if the philanthropy chairs have talked about it yet, but start getting everyone ready for the polar plunge in April! It is giving back to special Olympics and should be a super fun event with fundraising and jumping in the water if you want. More information will be available closer to the event.

Director of Diversity and Inclusion, *Annie Gill, kuphadiversity@gmail.com*:

- D&I Committee applications close on Monday
- D&I Newsletter will come out on Monday also

Director of Scholarship, Grace Fisher, <u>kuphascholarship@gmail.com</u>:

- Held roundtable last night
 - O Discussed shift from pressuring academic success to encouraging professionalism
 - Chapter alumni network, House/merit points if you get on a call with an alum
 - Treating academic successes the same as professional ones
 - A's and academics are not for everyone, Post grad prep is just as important!
 - Starting to plan Professionalism Night with Career Services
 - Got good feedback from chapters about wanting this as a resource and using this to help start the shift over

- Grade Reports should be out next week! (These come from SFL, not me!)
- Contact me with any scholar related ideas or things, have an awesome weekend:)

I. Delegate Reports

- O Alpha Chi Omega, Courtney RIchardson <u>axophi.panhellenicdelegate@gmail.com</u>:
 - We held a virtual talent show sisterhood event Last monday
 - We will be holding an urgent needs drive for our philanthropy with all donations going toward women staying at The Willow here in lawrence.
 - Met many new women at the COR tabling event and are anxious to get in touch with them:)
 - We will be having a "take out and hang out" virtual sister dinner after chapter next week.
- O Alpha Delta Pi, adpi.tau.panhellenic@gmail.com:
 - We have 6 new alpha members and new member meetings start Sunday!
 - We had the opportunity to meet lots of PNM's at the COR tabling event and are currently reaching out!
 - We hosted a karaoke sisterhood event on wednesday night
- O Chi Omega, Annabelle Colombo lambdadelegate@gmail.com:
 - We got our 10 Spring new members and they start their new member meetings and process this Monday!
 - We are trying to put together a senior appreciation week since their senior year has looked a lot different due to COVID.
 - We are trying to brainstorm ideas to have a philanthropy event whether it be virtual or just our members.
- O Delta Delta, Katie Shipley kutrideltavpcr@gmail.com
 - We got 5 new members through COR! We had our informal bid day brunch last Sunday to celebrate our new members!
 - We have a sisterhood event at Crunch Fitness on March 7!
 - The COR tabling event allowed us to meet 13 PNMs!
 - Next Wednesday, March 3, we have our annual 10K in a day fundraiser for St.
 Jude! All of our members are required to post their St. Jude fundraising link to

- their Facebook accounts. Our PR team created money board graphics for members to post on their Instagram stories.
- We are doing a percentage night at Chipotle on March 3. We need at least 50 people to come!
- O Delta Gamma, Jameson Tobin bkdgpanhellenic@gmail.com:
 - Still participating in COR
 - Currently volunteering with Windsor and setting up zoom meetings with residents, requiring each member participates in at least one call
 - Working on setting up sisterhood events, weekly self care Sundays via zoom
- O Gamma Phi Beta, Katie Duggan <u>kugphipavp@gmail.com</u>:
 - We have our second sisterhood event of the semester on sunday
 - We got one new member through COR
- O Kappa Alpha Theta, Keely Hanson kuthetacpo@gmail.com:
 - Our chapter had our LEAD workshop where we discussed our goals for this next year.
 - Our first service event is set for March 14th.
- O Kappa Delta, *Grace Folsom* <u>kansaskd.panhellenic@gmail.com</u>:
 - We held our philanthropy Girl Scout Cookie challenge on Thursday and we beat K-State! The event was a huge success! We had a great turn out with GrubHub orders and our drive thru.
 - Last Saturday we had our informal bid day for our 4 new members
 - Our shamrock week is going to be the week of March 15th and the theme is Shamrock Studio!
- O Kappa Kappa Gamma, Caroline Gunderman kukkgpanhellenic@gmail.com:
 - We got 3 new members through COR!
 - Next week we are making blankets for First Family which is a homeless shelter for families.
- o Pi Beta Phi: KD O'Brien ksalphavpcr@gmail.com

- O Sigma Kappa, Bella Lurie panhellenicdelegate.skku@gmail.com:
 - Our sisterhood chair held a SK shop day for us Saturday, at Lululemon on Mass
 St., where our members went and shopped from select items at 25% off!

- Our fall informal women were initiated on Sunday!
- The COR tabling event got us in touch with 20+ new PNM's who were super excited about!
- We held a KU campus clean up with our members on the 25th
- Today we had a sisterhood event in our courtyard with Total Body Nutrition where we got to sample smoothies, shakes, teas and protein balls!
- We have a virtual community service event coming up on Monday where we are writing letters to the members at Brandon Woods

II. Advisor Report, Caitlyn Gastfield - cgastfield@ku.edu:

- O Thank you for being patient with Grade Reports! Our office is still working on getting those out to you within the next 48 hours. If your chapter needs some sort of documentation from our office because you will be missing a deadline for submitting those to your HQ, let me know, I am happy to write something up.
- O Please continue to be safe and make smart choices. The safety of our SFL community and Lawrence community is impacted by our decisions each and every day. Encourage your members to utilize unmasked.ku.edu to report violations so we can continue to hold our members and our community accountable!

III. Old Business

0

IV. New Business

0

V. Announcements

0

Pi beta phi motioned Kappa Alpha Theta - second 3:28 p.m.